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June 27, 2018

As you are aware, West Chester Township will undertake a major street improvement project in
cooperation with the City of Sharonville on Fields Ertel Road from just west of Copperfield Drive to US
Route 42.

The scheduled start date is July 16, 2018 and the scheduled completion date is June 28, 2019. All work is
performed weather permitting.

The scope of work will include:

e culvert reconstruction

e water line replacement

e road widening and resurfacing

e new curbs, gutters and catch basins

e new sidewalks on the north side of the road

Access will be maintained for all residents who live on Fields Ertel Road within the construction limits.
Fields Ertel Road will be closed to thru traffic until November 19, 2018. All other residents in the area
will be detoured to Reed Hartman Boulevard, I-275, and US Route 42.

Construction will be kept to a minimum after November 19, 2018 and will resume in the spring of 2019.
Once construction resumes next year, Fields Ertel Road will remain open to thru traffic but will be
maintained with flaggers and some delays should he expected.

Even with multiple entities involved in the overall project, residents should experience seamless project
management and every effort will be made to mitigate inconvenience to affected residents.

West Chester residents in the project area are encouraged to contact West Chester Township
Community Services with questions or concerns, (513) 777-6145 or use Service Requests at
www.WestChesterOH.org.

In advance, your patience is appreciated as we work together to improve your roadway system.

Thank you
/

Tim Franck
Community Services Director
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